
21. COMMUNITY ADVOCATES REPORT - SHIRLEY/PAPANUI

Officer responsible Author
Community Advocate Barbara Ford, DDI  354-1707

Corporate Plan Output:  Advocacy

The purpose of this report is to provide an update on issues in the Board area during the month.

PAPANUI YOUTH FACILITY

Unfortunately the property in Restell Street which the Papanui Youth Network had been negotiating for
use as a Youth Facility is not available. It is understood that another party signed up for the property
during these negotiations. The Network group is continuing to investigate suitable properties.   Funding
has been provided both by the Board and the Council towards a youth facility and this is still available
for the project.

OURUHIA HALL

Discussions are being held with the current hall committee regarding the future of the hall. A public
meeting will be held shortly to seek the community’s views.

Recommendation: 1. That the information be received.

2. That the public meeting take place on Monday, 20 August at 7.00 pm
in the Ouruhia Hall to discuss the future of the hall.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: That the officer’s recommendation be adopted.

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


